
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
The Rt Hon David Cameron MP  

Prime Minister  

10 Downing Street  

Westminster 

London 

SW1A 2AA 

 

26 June 2014  

 

Dear Prime Minister  

 
Today is a Global Day of Action calling on world leaders to work together to achieve more effective 
drug policies and to end the criminalisation of people who use drugs. In more than 100 cities across 
the globe, people are coming together to highlight the failure of the ‘War on Drugs’ and the harms 
that it creates for individuals, their families and communities. As part of this action we, the signatories 
of this letter, call on the Government to review drug policy at both national and global levels, including 
a commitment to meaningful engagement at the UN General Assembly Special Session (UNGASS) on 
drugs in New York in 2016.  
 
Nationally the use of criminal sanctions for the possession of drugs has led to the unnecessary 
criminalisation of more than 1.5 million people in the last 15 years. Even more alarming is the 
inequality of our drugs laws which have resulted in mostly the young, black and poor being the focus 
of drug law enforcement. In England and Wales black people are six times more likely to be stopped 
and searched for drug offences compared to white people and Asian people are twice as likely. This is 
despite the fact both groups use drugs at a lower rate than the white population.  
 
The cost of drug law enforcement can be measured in both economic terms and social costs, where 
young people’s opportunities are limited due to a criminal record and where there is evidence that 
exposure to the criminal justice system for low level possession offences can lead to an increased risk 
of recidivism.  
 
The use of criminal sanctions does not deter drug use, and causes unnecessary harm. Evidence from 
other countries, including the Czech Republic, Portugal and Australia, demonstrates that when a non-
criminal response is adopted, use of drugs does not increase and the significant harms associated with 
criminalisation, including HIV transmission, are dramatically reduced.  
 



 

The global ‘War on Drugs’ also allows for significant human rights abuses.  Thirty seven countries 
maintain the death penalty for drug offences on their statute books; in 12 of these, it is a mandatory 
punishment. Furthermore, in some countries people who use drugs are subject to forced detention. 
Added to this is the fact that the global war on drugs is driving the HIV/AIDS and hepatitis C pandemics 
among people who use drugs and their sexual partners. This situation must end.  
 
Both nationally and internationally, calls for drug policy reform are growing stronger, with political 
leaders from countries at the forefront of the drugs war leading the way. Thanks to the courage of the 
Presidents of Colombia, Mexico and Guatemala, the UNGASS on Drugs will take place in 2016. It is 
these countries that have witnessed the highest levels of drug-related violence leading to hundreds of 
thousands of deaths.  We must support them to end the cycle of brutality and destruction that results 
from the current drug control framework.  
 
It is important that the UK fully engages in this process and works with other governments, civil society 
and impacted groups, to ensure that the opportunity in 2016 for a much needed honest and serious 
debate on the future of international drug control is seized. 
 
In 2002, as a member of the Home Affairs Select Committee, you supported the recommendation that 
the then Labour Government ”initiates a discussion within the Commission on Narcotic Drugs of 
alternative ways—including the possibility of legalisation and regulation—to tackle the global drugs 
dilemma”. Now is the time to reaffirm this position. By committing to a review of national drug policy 
and pledging to support more effective approaches in the imminent UN debates, the UK Government 
will demonstrate its commitment to reducing the harms caused by drugs and current drug policies, 
and its desire to move towards an evidence-based approach. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

Individual Signatories: 
 

Bob Ainsworth MP 
Labour Party 
 

Baroness Afshar of 
Heslington 

Prof Richard Ashcroft 
Queen Mary’s University 
 
 
 

Desmond Banks 
Consultant Solicitor; Fisher 
Meredith 

Prof David Bewley-Taylor 
Swansea University 

Sir Geoffrey Bindman QC 
Senior Consultant, Bindmans 
LLP 

Henry Blaxland QC 
Barrister, Joint Head of 
Garden Court Chambers 

 

Prof Ben Bowling 
Kings College London 

Dr Ben Bradford 
Oxford University 

Russell Brand 
Actor & Comedian 

Dr Simon Brandt 
Liverpool John Moores 
University 

Sir Richard Branson 
Entrepreneur & Founder of 
the Virgin Group 



 

Prof Julia Buxton 
Central European University   

George Carter-
Stephenson QC 
Barrister,  Joint Head of 25 
Bedford Row Chambers 

 

Raj Chada 
Partner, Hodge, Jones & 
Allen Solicitors 

 

Julie Christie 
Actor 

Kathryn Cronin 
Barrister, Joint Head of 
Garden Court Chambers 

Carys Eleri Evans 
Actor 

Prof Barry Everitt 
Cambridge University 

Dr Chris Ford 
Clinical Director, 
International Doctors for 
Healthy Drug Policies 

Paul Flynn MP 
Labour Party 

Richard Garside 
Director Centre for Crime 
and Justice Studies 

Prof Ian Gilmore Nick Glynn 
Vice President of the 
National Black Police 
Association 

Dr Ben Goldacre 
Author & Medic 

Roger Golland 
Former UK Diplomat & 
Fellow of the Institute for 
Statecraft 

Patrick Hargreaves 
DrugScience  

Edward Henry 
Barrister, QEB Hollis 
Whiteman Chambers 

Prof Graeme Henderson 
University of Bristol 

Nicola Hill 
President of the London 
Criminal Courts Solicitors' 
Association 

Lord Howarth of Newport 
CBE 

Louise Hulland 
Journalist 

Julian Huppert MP 
Liberal Democrat Party 
 

Peter Hughman 
Senior Partner, Hughmans 
Solicitors 

Franstine Jones 
President of the National 
Black Police Association 

Lord Layard of Highgate 

Baroness Lister of 
Burtersett 

Charlie Lloyd 
Senior Lecturer, York 
University 

Tom Lloyd QPM MA 
(Oxon) 
Chief Constable (retd.) 

Caroline Lucas MP 
Green Party 

Candida Lycett Green 
Author 

Michael Mansfield QC 
Barrister, Head of Mansfield 
Chambers 

Amber Marks 
Lecturer, Queen Mary’s 
University 

Jim McVeigh 
Centre for Public Health, 
Liverpool John Moores 
University 

Baroness Meacher of 
Spitafields 

Paul Mendelle QC 
Barrister, Joint Head of 25 
Bedford Row Chambers 

Keith Morris 
Former UK Ambassador to 
Colombia 

Maajid Nawaz 
Executive Director, Quilliam 



 

Prof Tim Newburn 
The London School of 
Economics & Political 
Science; Member of the 
Home Office Science 
Advisory Committee 

Prof David Nutt 
Imperial College London & 
Chair of DrugScience 

Richard Parry 
Solicitor, BSB Solicitors 

Prof Sir Richard Peto FRS 
Epidemiologist 

Dr Rhys Ponton Dr Gary Potter 
London Southbank 
University 

Dr Ian Ragan Lord Rea of Eskdale 

David Rowntree 
Musician 

Dr Polly Taylor Karen Todner 
Managing Director, Kaim 
Todner Solicitors 

Will Self 
Author & Journalist 

Dr Mike Shiner 
The London School of 
Economics & Political 
Science 

Sting 
Musician & Actor 

Dr Adam Winstock 
Consultant Psychiatrist, 
SLAM NHS Trust 

Simon Woolley 
Director, Operation Black 
Vote 

 

Organisation Signatories: 

Adfam The Beckley Foundation Blenheim 
 
 
 

DrugScience 

DrugScope FullyFocussed Harm Reduction 
International 
 
 

Health Poverty Action 

Howard League for Penal 
Reform  

Inquest International Doctors For 
Healthier Drug Policies 

International Drug Policy 
Consortium 
 
 

International HIV/AIDS 
Alliance 

International Network of 
People Who Use Drugs 

Kaleidoscope Law Enforcement Against 
Prohibition 
 
 



 

Million Youth Media National AIDS Trust National Black Police 
Association 
 

Prison Governors 
Association 

Release 
 
 
 
 
Terrence Higgins Trust 

Reprieve 
 
 
 
 
Transform Drug Policy 
Foundation 

StopWatch 
 
 
 
 
Westminster Drug Project 

Substance Misuse 
Management in General 
Practice 
 

 

 

 
 


